From: THE PRIVATE SECRETARY RESTRICTED

> HOME OFFICE **OUEEN ANNE'S GATE** LONDON SWIH 9AT

10 January 1984

Dear Michael,

CABLE BILL - RESERVE MINISTERIAL POWERS

Your Secretary of State wrote on 28 November in response to the Home Secretary's letter of 4 November to suggest that our respective legal advisers should discuss whether the Energy Act 1976 contains sufficient powers to enable the Secretary of State to regulate the transmission hours for cable television in time of emergency.

I understand that it has now been concluded that the Energy Act powers could be used for that purpose and that, should the situation arise, there would in principle be advantage in dealing with the broadcasters in the same way rather than under the Broadcasting Act and the BBC Licence and Agreement. This appears to meet the objectives of our two Departments.

Copies of this letter go to the Private Secretaries to the Prime Minister, the Lord President of the Council, the Chancellor of the Exchequer, the Secretaries of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs, Defence, Northern Ireland and Trade and industry and Sir Robert Armstrong.

Your knung

M J GILLESPIE

M F Reidy, Esq

RESTRICTED

Broadcasting: cable Pt4

Brosdcasting : ticit brosdcasting/Cable . A4